
TOWN OF PORTERFIELD 
Monthly Town Board Meeting 

 
Wednesday, February 10, 2021 

 
Chairperson Dennis Bergeson called the monthly meeting to order at 6:00 PM with 12 in attendance.   
 
Don Limberg made a motion to accept the agenda as listed.  Audrey Guseck seconded the motion.  
Roll Call:  Audrey Guseck – yes, Don Limberg – yes, Dennis Bergeson - yes.  Agenda approved.   
 
Audrey Guseck made a motion to approve the past minutes as read.  Don Limberg seconded the 
motion.  Roll Call:  Audrey Guseck – yes, Don Limberg – yes, Dennis Bergeson – yes.  Minutes 
approved.  
 
Wendell Philipps gave the treasurer’s report noting the total cash on hand as of January 29, 2021 was 
$580,706.69.  Don Limberg made a motion to approve the treasure’s report as read.  Audrey Guseck 
seconded the motion.  Roll Call: Audrey Guseck – yes, Don Limberg – Yes, Dennis Bergeson - yes.  
Report approved.  Audrey Guseck made a motion to take $51,996.59 out of the Property Tax Account 
into the Reserve MM Acct.  Don Limberg seconded the motion.  Roll Call:  Audrey Guseck – yes, Don 
Limberg – yes, Dennis Bergeson – yes.  Motion approved.   
 
During Open Floor – Note:  Town residents can pay property taxes online instead of going to the 
Courthouse through the Marinette County Website.  There was a sale of some town equipment – 
Forklift sold for $860 + fees and the bucket for $1400 and the forks for $480.  The equipment was 
from the skid steer and was put on Wisconsin Surplus Auction.  Thanks went out to Ken Brissette for 
helping list the items online.   
 
Reminder to vote on Tuesday, February 16, 2021 for the Primary Election.   
 
There were no operator license applications this month. 
 
Roads – Thanks was given out to the Plow drivers for doing a great job.   
 
Fire Commission – Ken Brissette stated there were 8 calls since our last meeting consisting of 4 
vehicle assists, 1 lift assist, 1 chimney fire, 1 tree on wire and 1 MABAS assist for the Town of Lake 
fire.   
 
Cemetery Committee – no one present at this meeting      
 
Recycling – running smoothly 
 
Building Permits - a report from Wayne Ruechel was read including 59 permits for 2020 in which 
buildings made up 45 with an approximate value of $1,593,840.00 and 13 electrical with an 
approximate value of $46,800.00, and 1 miscellaneous of $10.00.  Supervisor, Audrey Guseck noted 
there were 5 new homes built in 2020 and already one this year.  
 
Correspondence was read and bills were paid.    



 
Don Limberg made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:30 PM.  Audrey Guseck seconded the 
motion.  Roll Call:  Audrey Guseck – yes, Don Limberg – yes, Dennis Bergeson – yes.  Meeting 
adjourned. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Amy Linstad, Clerk 


